MP2 Project Capital Dredging Programme January - March 2024
Dublin Port Company (DPC) intend to carry out a second capital dredging campaign as part of the MP2 Project over the period January to March 2024.
The MP2 Project is the second Strategic Infrastructure Development Project to be brought forward for planning from Dublin Port’s Masterplan 2040, reviewed 2018. An Bord Pleanála granted Planning Permission for the MP2 Project on 1st July 2020 (ABP-304888-19).
The area to be dredged during this second capital dredging campaign entirely lies within the Loading Area required for the creation of two new riverside berths, Berth 52 and Berth 53 in Dublin Harbour.  The estimated volume of material to be loaded and dumped is less than 30,000m3. 
 The material to be dredged consists of a mixture of clay, silt, sand, gravel and cobbles. The dredged sediments will be disposed of at the existing licensed offshore disposal site located at the entrance to Dublin Bay to the west of the Burford Bank, (6.75 km from the lighthouse at the end of the Great South Wall). Sediment sampling and analysis has shown that the sediments to be dredged are suitable for disposal at sea (Class 1 uncontaminated, no biological effects likely). 
The capital dredging campaign will be undertaken by Cunningham Civil & Marine and will be completed within the period 16th January to 31st March 2024, that is, within 11 weeks of commencement. Dredging will be carried out using a back-hoe dredger and other support vessels. 
The capital dredging campaign will be undertaken in accordance to the Conditions set out by a Dumping at Sea Permit and Foreshore Licence.
The Dumping at Sea Permit was granted by Environmental Protection Agency (Permit S0024-02) on 27th July 2022.
The Foreshore Licence was granted by the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage (Licence FS006893) on 12th September 2022.
DPC, in compliance with conditions set out in the Dumping at Sea Permit and Foreshore Licence, will undertake an extensive monitoring programme of the dredging operations. This will include the use of Marine Mammal Observers, Marine Archaeologists and alarmed water quality monitoring buoys.
A Notice to Mariners will be issued by the Dublin Port Harbour Master and regularly updated as the capital dredging campaign proceeds. All Notice to Mariners can be located on the Dublin Port Company website 
www.dublinport.ie/information-centre/notice-to-mariners
If you have any concerns with respect to the Capital Dredging Campaign (January to March 2024), direct contact can be made with DPC by phoning the following number during normal business hours, 01 8876000 and ask for Eamon McElroy; or by post to Dublin Port Centre, Alexandra Road, Dublin 1; or by email to info@dublinport.ie. DPC will undertake to make every effort to address your concerns. Alternatively, you may wish to make direct contact with the Office of Environmental Enforcement, EPA.
